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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

It was not so long ago, on holiday in Canada, that my thoughts were once 

again drawn to the Christmas Season.  Perhaps the pristine beauty of a 

landscape of pine, fir, conifers and snowcapped mountains was the reason to 

reminisce and my thoughts dwell,  on yet another year drawing to a close.   

We tend to reflect on the year gone by, count our blessings and even though we have our share of ups and 

downs, we are lucky to live in a country that offers us a better life.   I could not help but be tinged with a touch 

of guilt, that I had the good fortune, to enjoy the luxury of a holiday, knowing of the many people looking to 

us for help and wondering what the future holds in store for them. 

We have to regularly deal with the many applications received, detailing the suffering and dire circumstances 

of those who seek and plead for  aid.  They tug at our hearts to help and maximize our commitment to these, 

old and feeble people, to whom a holiday is nothing but a dream.  Their days in all probability are filled with 

thoughts of what fate and  tomorrow may bring into  their lives.  Their daily prayer is that they have a roof 

over their head, a place to rest their weary limbs. They think about how and where the next meal will come 

from,  to ease the pain of hunger.  It is a sad fact that many of these people have no fixed abode and move 

around for shelter.  Their medical needs are many and Christmas is just another day. The festivities of 

Christmas, so many of us enjoy, is something they would love to have and share with their loved ones too.   

One can only wonder, what memories they have of their childhood.  Did they also pen a letter to Santa, look 

forward to presents and have a feast on the family table?  Perhaps the answer is NO or maybe it is all too 

much of a distant memory, too hard and too painful to remember.  A childhood lost in their present 

circumstances.   

In each of our lives, we too have to deal with our share of trials and tribulations, making it impossible for all 

of us not to be touched in some way, by the suffering of others.   

Fundraising is probably the hardest job in the world, having to compete with numerous charities and other 

organizations, that appeal to your generosity and compassion.  As a club we know how hard it is to raise the 

funds we need to continue our work and this year has been challenging.  The attendance at our events and 

functions have been declining   and we need to find new ways and strive harder to achieve our aims. These 

people depend on us for their livelihood and we have been fortunate  to receive the support we do. Thanks to 

your donations, once again we were able to grant them a Christmas 

bonus of Rs2000.  To express our grateful thanks to you, is merely 

conveying what they would like to express to you, their Blessings and 

Thanks for the  Joy and Happiness,  you bring to their lives.   

This is the message of Christmas.  The message that lives in the heart 

of each and every one us, when we share and give to our fellow beings 

that very special feeling that permeates the Christmas Season, a ray 

of hope that tomorrow will be a better place for all of us. 

Christmas is a season of Joy, Belonging and Fun.  A season of Warmth, 

Hope and a Season when everyone celebrates as One. 

Together with my wife Shireen, this is our Christmas Wish to You.          

                                                  Earle Ferdinand 

Christmas is the Season for kindling the fire of hospitality in the hall 
and the Genial flame of  C H A R I T Y  in the Heart       -  Irving Washinton 



WELFARE BENEFICIARY  CO-ORDINATOR’S  REPORT                                            SILVEREEN JACOTINE  
 
It continues to be a great pleasure to serve in a voluntary capacity as the Welfare Beneficiary Co-
ordinator, an appointment that I take very seriously.  I look forward to 2017 and hope that we could 
increase the number of WB’s with the help of all our members and donations towards these less 

fortunate people.   
It is with sadness that I read many stories from applicants being plunged into poverty due to lack 
of finances, sickness,  accidents , old age or simply being born into poverty.  Most people are 
unable to get any type of pension or assistance and struggle even to have a meal on a daily basis; 
purchase much needed medication or even have a permanent home to live in.  
Some of them are homeless and have a nomadic life going from home to home, of relatives and 
friends hoping to get a meal and shelter just for a night.   
 
We are also faced with the challenge of making a choice as to who is most worthy to be taken on 
as a Welfare Beneficiary from the many applicants received.  My feelings are always stretched to 
its limits when I have to choose who we take on in priority of need and who we keep on the waiting 
list, but the fact is that we cannot support all the people that apply. 
 
Financially the cost of maintaining 200 Welfare beneficiaries, (of which 17 receive a family allowance and 32 receive a 
spouse allowance), requires the club to raise almost A$20,000 every 3 months, in order to fund this scheme.  The lower 
exchange rate to the dollar and the ever escalating costs of remitting these funds to Sri Lanka, puts further pressure to 
generate the income needed.  Furthermore, as you peruse this newsletter, you realize the number of poor resorting to 
financial aid for various urgent reasons, have made more demands on the Emergency fund maintained by the club,  
 
To all our members – In order that we continue to support these less fortunate people in Sri Lanka please look into your 
hearts and keep up the attendances at our lunches and bring along more friends and relatives.   We have a great older 
generation who have supported the club over the years, it would be nice to welcome new members to our club especially 
the younger generation.  
 
I wish all our members, friends and relatives a great Christmas and a Bright and Prosperous New Year  
 

 
A WELFARE BENEFICIARY LOOKING TO A POSITIVE SOLUTION TO HER NEEDS. 
 

To document the plight of our Welfare recipients would 
fill many pages of our Newsletter and take too much of 
your time to peruse.  However I would like to highlight 
the plight of  WB, Mrs Nilmini de Fry, who having lost 
her husband and as a single mother has to support 3 
children. Her eldest daughter suffers from depression 
and even though her other 2 children are on the ECM 
student Sponsorship scheme, life is  daily struggle. 

Nilmini however is an enterprising and hardworking mother, who does her best to sustain her family by 
working 3 days a week as a maid, sources scrap material to make carpets, pillow cases and wicks for small 
oil lamps, that she sells to the street markets.  She still finds it difficult to make ends meet, due to the high 
cost of rent,  school fees and food. 
To her credit and persevering to better her circumstances, she has been given permission from the local 
authorities to sell her items as a street vendor, trading in the vicinity of 2 schools, a temple and a church.   
To this end , she requires to build a portable cart, estimated to cost Rs 80,000 (approx $800)  to display and 
sell her wares and could even sell food items she makes.   She believes that with this cart, and the assistance 
of her eldest daughter, (who cannot get employment), will make her more money than she earns presently 
and hopefully improve her present situation.  The club has always encouraged and assisted such ventures to 
make our WB’s self-reliant financially and we have asked the DBU for assistance, seeking clarification of 
cost in building the cart and to also monitor the  progress of the cart to be built, in the event we were able to 
finance this project 
The club has made provison for Rs.30,000 and we will endeavor to raise the balance funds needed for this 
project, to  help fulfill her dreams and better her future. 
 



 

STUDENT SPONSORSHIP NEWS   by Trevor Collette – Coordinator  

LETTERS AS RECEIVED BY  THE CO-ORDINATOR  (unabridged and unedited) 

Dear sir, 

 Due to unforseen circumstances utterly beyond my control I was forced to request the DBU to mediate on my 

behalf and find two sponsors to help my two children to further their education through financial aid. 

Mr.Maurice Forster was very instrumental in finding two wonderful sponsors for my kids. My daughter was 

sponcered by Mrs. Janine Lourenz who without fail saw to each and every need of my daughter until she sat for 

the GCE A/L  exam where she completed same with good results resulting in her acceptance to the university 

to further studies and hopefully pass out as a graduate. 

My sons sponser, Mr.Keith Orchard has being a tower of strength since the inception and has always inquired 

about the child's progress. He has and is in no uncertain terms always inquired about the child's progress. My 

son will be sitting his A/L exam in the bio stream in august 2016 with the determination of passing out with 

high grades and entering uni with the idea of passing out as a medical student. 

Since Mr.Forster is no longer associated in the sponsorship programme and as you have 
graciously accepted this position I write this mail to thank your predessor and you for 
the unstinted effort you are making to help  us burghers achieve a grade in srilanka. 
 
To you sir,thank you very much for all the support you have given us. 
 Let me take this opportunity of wishing you and your family a happy Christmas and a 

peaceful new year. 

 I,remain sir  
Yours obediently                               
Joe Melder. 
 

DONATION OF LAPTOPS TO THE STUDENT SPONSORSHIP SCHEME 
Thanks to the goodwill and active participation of our members and well 
wishers, the club has to date received a total of 13 laptops , donated by Pierre 
Prentice, (02),  Peter Fraser (07),  Rodney de Kretser(02)  and 01 each from Kevin 
and Doreen Hickey  and Dimitri Harris, to be handed over to our sponsored 
students in Colombo and Batticaloa.    
Our sincere thanks to all those who volunteered, namely, Cheryl Nugent 
Ludekens,  Hazel Carron, George Wright, Hillary Silva and Miles Williamsz  to 
carry or send  these laptops  to Sri Lanka.  This method of transporting the 
laptops, eliminated the  cost of heavy Customs duties imposed in Sri Lanka for 
electrical items.  
The laptops are being handed over to the most deserving students (they are all 

deserving  -   unfortunately we have to allocate them to the students who need them most).   
It is a deeply satisfying feeling to recognize the level of support we receive from all of you, doing your very best 
to help us in all our activities and endeavors,  to educate our students and 
give them access to computer skills,  necessary for their academic future. 
With the rapid advancement in technology, it is of prime importance that 
these students are computer literate as their academic and career 
improvement depends on their access to these computers.  
If you have no use for an old laptop Windows XP or above or any other 
laptop,  notebook gathering dust,  please hand it over to us (password free) 
AND if you are able to take a laptop on your next trip to Sri Lanka please 
contact Earle Ferdinand at:  email: earlefer@optusnet.com.au    
PH: 03 9512 7265.   
A BIG THANK YOU FROM THE STUDENTS IN COLOMBO AND BATTICALOA. 

 CASSENDRA DELIMA RECEIVING A LAPTOP 

SHESHAN RAGEL WITH HIS LAPTOP 

mailto:earlefer@optusnet.com.au


 

                               THE BEST GIFT OF ALL FOR CHRISTMAS 

Shopping for that perfect Christmas gift can be a challenging task.  The 

choices are varied and many and yet choosing a gift for any special 

occasion, be it Christmas , a Birthday or Anniversary could be a hard 

decision.   

When shopping for Christmas gifts this season, do spare a thought for all 

those who do not have the means to enjoy Christmas and thinking of these 

‘Less Fortunate’, I would like to ask you to keep the Eighty Club Melbourne 

in mind.  There will surely be people on your list, who will truly appreciate 

having a donation made in their name, rather than receiving a tangible gift.  

For those people ‘who have everything ‘ or whose lives have been 

impacted by circumstances which relate  to or strikes a chord in  their heart for the plight of the poor, may find 

a donation to the Eighty Club  a more appropriate gift at Christmas.  

Making a donation, in lieu of a gift, is a great way to show friends, family members, co-workers or even your 

clients that you are thinking about them  during the Christmas Season.  You will ,  also be sending them a 

message   that we can all help to make this a better world by reaching out to help those in dire need.   In making 

a donation instead of a traditional gift or even as an add-on,  it will be a truly thoughtful opportunity to spread 

a message and the spirit of Christmas through charitable giving. 

It is easy to set up a charitable gift for all those people on your list, who will appreciate such an expression of 

generosity.  Please make all donations to the 

EIGHTY CLUB MELBOURNE    -   ANZ BANK  :     BSB 013479    A/c No  :  300355583   or send us a cheque . 
 
Please email us the details at:  info@eightyclubmelbourne.org.au   or 
treasurer@eightyclubmelbourne.org.au  
and a gift acknowledgement will be sent to the recipient ,  in whose 
name it’s been made in honour of. 
All funds raised through these gifts will go towards the important work 
of ‘Caring for the Less Fortunate” in our fight against poverty and ill 
health.    

          Please make a decision to give today. 

 

THANK YOU 
THE MONEY THAT WAS SO GENEROUSLY AND KINDLY DONATED BY THOSE 
WARM HEARTED MEMBERS AND FRIENDS FOR MY SPECIAL PROJECT (TO 
ENSURE THAT THE SPONSORED CHILDREN RECEIVE A CHRISTMAS PRESENT) 
WAS FORWARDED TO THE DUTCH BURGHER UNION, COLOMBO. 
THE GIFTS WILL BE DISTRIBUTED AT THE CHRISTMAS PARTY SPONSORED BY 
THE EIGHTY CLUB MELBOURNE. 
A VERY BIG THANK YOU TO ALL WHO CONTRIBUTED, NOT ONLY FROM MYSELF, 
BUT ALSO ON BEHALF OF THE CHILDREN.  THE LAST TIME WE WERE IN SRI 
LANKA AND ATTENDED THIS PARTY, WE HAD THE PLEASURE TO SEE THE 
EXPRESSIONS OF JOY AND HAPPINESS ON THE FACES OF THESE CHILDREN ON 
RECEIVING THEIR GIFTS.  GIFTS IN HAND, THE SPARKLE AND TWINKLE IN THEIR 
EYES,  FAR OUTSHONE THE BRIGHTEST CHRISTMAS STAR. 

I INTEND TO KEEP THIS TRADITION GOING, WELL INTO THE FUTURE AND LOOK FORWARD TO RECEIVING 
FURTHER DONATIONS FOR THE NEXT YEAR;   WITHOUT YOUR ASSISTANCE THIS WILL NOT BE POSSIBLE. 
 
RODNEY DE KRETSER 

mailto:info@eightyclubmelbourne.org.au
mailto:treasurer@eightyclubmelbourne.org.au


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BIRTHDAYS  
  
Caryl Jansz,  Leonie Martenstyn,  Mervyn Schoorman,  Laraine Muller,  Rita 
Young,  Spencer Vanderzeil,  Irvine (Binkei) Abel,  Arlene Scarnivel,  Shane Isaaks, 
Shireen Ferdinand,  Beulah Vollenhoven,  Caryl Pereira,  Marie De Kretser,  Etienne 
Jayatunga (DBU),  Trevor Collette,  Max Ludekens,  Peggy Schrader,  Ranee 
Fernando, Lucy Fernando, Bryan Foenander,  Kevin Hickey.  
 
 

 
 

ANNIVERSARIES  
 
Loxley & Elaine Rosairo, ,  Errol & Violet Jacotine,  Caryl & Jack 
Donohue,  Caryl & Max Mortimer,  Joan & Robin Ludowyk,   
Dr. Robin & Gwen Misso,  Melrose & Cholmondoley Willenburg,  
Spencer & Lorna Vanderzeil,  Rita & Bert VanGeyzel,   
Mechelle & Gerard Seneviratne,  David & Jenny De La Harpe.      
 

 
 

CANDID COMMENTS FROM A SENIOR VIEWPOINT   
         

  

Happy Birthday to our Treasurer 
Tony Scarnivel 

on 3rd December, 2016 
 

We are Happy to hear  

You are    Eighty    this Year  

Here’s to Wishing You much Birthday Cheer . 

Our Congrats and Good Wishes to You . 

Have a Great Day 

  



 

 

ASLEEP IN GOD’S CARE 

 

 

ALDON -   Carl Gerald. Passed away peacefully on July 2, 2016 Loving husband of Christine 
(dec. ), brother of Robert (dec. ) and Theodore. Rest in Peace 

 

PRINS - Herbert Damien (Herby) beloved husband of Delrine (nee De Kauwe); loved father, 
father in law and grandfather of; Frederick, Sherine, Dylan & Natalie; Damien, Monica, 
Rebecca and Andrew; Melanie and Rehan; Cheryl, Roshan and Jessica Perera; Sandra, Chris 
and Jacqueline Burleigh. Brother of Dawn, late Randolph, late Carmen, Kumar, Bunny, 
Priyanganie, Sunil and Ralph. Expired on Sunday 15th May 2016  

PRINS - Delrine Ann Rita  (nee De Kauwe) devoted wife of late Herbert (Herby); loving mother, mother-in-law and 
grandmother of Frederick, Sherine, Dylan & Natalie; Damien, Monica, Rebecca & Andrew; Melanie & Rehan; Cheryl, 
Roshan & Jessica Perera; Sandra, Chris & Jacqueline Burleigh. Great grandmother of Siena. Daughter of late Joe & Tiny De 
Kauwe. Loved oldest Sister of Delicia (Vancouver), Lynette (Sri Lanka), Anton (London), late Malcolm, Lourdes (Toronto) 
and late Jennifer. Passed away on Saturday 30th July 2016 

POPPENBECK - Emil Fredrick. 19.10.1940 - 28.9.2016 Dearly loved husband of Ishbelle Beloved father of Johann and 
Kathy, Diana and John, Tamie and Roy. Loved and loving Pappa of Marten and Karen, Nathan, Matthew, Tash and 
Jonathon, Joel, Loren, Caleb, Wade, Todd, Ryley and Jordan, loving great grandfather of Judah. Cherished brother of 
Harris and Hyacinth (dec. ), Victor and Anita (UK), Cynthia (dec. ) and Fred, Glen and Kathy, Dagmar and Everard, 
Crosbie and Yvonne, Dorothy and Frank (dec. ). Dearest uncle and grand uncle to many much loved nieces and nephews. 

 
MORTIMER- Nigel Melroy, passed away on 25 September,2016.  Loved son of James and Gladys(both dec), brother of 

Max and Caryl, Maurice(dec) and Marlene, Ron and Jean, Lindsay and Rosemary, Arlene and Tony, Caryll and Spencer, 

Maureen, Jimmy(dec) and Susan, Geoff and Sunimal. Gone but not forgotten. 

 PHILLIPS. Valentine Mervyn. Passed away peacefully on Oct. 11, 2016 after a short illness. Dearly loved husband of                            

Charmaine and loving father of Petula and Rick. Much loved father-in-law of Wilhelm and Emmy. Loving brother of Tony 

(dec. ) and Rodger, Rosemary (dec. ), Lovina and Roland. Rest in peace  

 THENABADU - JAYANTHA (former Technical Director - Ceylon Biscuits Ltd,). Loving husband of Manel, precious father of 

Ruvani and Arun, father-in-law of Sam Bulathsinhala and Joanna, brother of Chinka, late Mervyn, Beryl and Lal, loving 

grandfather of Sarin, Syan, Atara and Arianna.  Cremation took place at the General Cemetery, Colombo, Sri Lanka. 

SIVARAJASINGHAM. Mercy. Passed away peacefully on October 27, 2016 Adored wife of Kandiah (dec. ). Beloved mother 

of Sabrina and Shane. Loving sister of Myrah and Ben (dec. ); Maurice and Beryl (both dec. ); Rita (dec. ), Malcolm (dec. ), 

Angelo (dec. ) and Maulene; Gladstone and Eleanor (dec. ); Anton and Mary; Iona and Charles; and their children. Much 

loved sister-in-law to Rasamany and Bala; Thiruchelvam and Shantha; and their children. Treasured friend to many.  Will 

be greatly missed and always cherished. 

 

Mr & Mrs.  Bevan & Joann Woutersz,                   Mr.  Nigel  Schokman 
Mr & Mrs Jimmy & Perviz  Billimoria                    Mr & Mrs   Lesley & Robin Jeffrey 
Mr & Mrs  Jacques & Ruvani Chaperon               Mrs & Ms  Maud & Suzanne  Blok 
Mr & Mrs  Peter & Rozy Van Diepen                    Mr & Mrs   Rodger & Jennifer  Guneratne 

 



                                                                                             
 

Date Event Co-ordinators 

12 Feb 20 Buriyani  Lunch Pam & Maurice Forster  -  Ph: 9841 8749 

Ingrid & Eric Harmon      -  Ph: 9904 8982  

 

30 April 2017 String Hopper Pilau 

Lunch 

Tony & Arlene Scarnivel  - Ph: 9763 0085 

Larraine Muller                   -Ph: 9799 4662 

Allan & Marie Pinder         - Ph: 9700 6178 

2 July 2017 Lunch Dance   

at the Grand  

Rodney & Marie de Kretser –Ph: 9848 4623 

Jill & Trevor Collette              - Ph: 9706 1084 

 

20 Aug 2017 Roti Lunch 

& Annual General 
Meeting 

Silvereen & Peter Jacotine   -Ph: 0414 666 368 

Annesley & Jennifer Young  - Ph: 9548 3920 

Denis Williamsz                     - Ph:9897 3521 

15 Oct 2017 Savoury Rice and 
Curry Lunch 

Leonie Martensteyn        - Ph: 9873 1879 

Rita Young                          - Ph: 9557 2364 

Jill & Trevor Collette         - Ph: 9848 4623 

2 Dec 2017 Christmas Dance 

at the Grand 

Earle & Shireen Ferdinand – Ph:9512 7265 

Rodney & Marie de Kretser– Ph:9848 4623 

George & Yvonne de Vos     -Ph:97950009 

 

All Lunch events are held at the Good Shepherd Parish Hall, 34 Academy Ave, Mulgrave. 
The July Lunch Dance and the Christmas Dinner Dance at the “Grand on Cathies”, Wantirna 

 

2017 Events 

YOUR ACTIVE PARTICIPATION IS ESSENTIAL TO THEIR NEEDS 
The Eighty Club Melbourne has over the last 34 years strived hard to ease the suffering of the 'Less Fortunate'. 
The challenge and struggle continues on, to ease  poverty and sickness in our community in Sri Lanka. 
Our events and functions are our main source of raising funds necessary to sustain our commitment to our 
Welfare Beneficiaries and also helps us increase our aid to those numerous poor seeking help. 
As a loyal supporter of our various projects,  we are asking for your assistance by attending the above events 
and share with us the gift of giving and to lend us a helping hand.    Apart from helping  generate the funds 
necessary  to continue the valuable work we do, these functions are also a great place to meet your friends 
and have a great day.  Show us your support by turning up to these events and coming together for a great 
cause. 

Hoping for your unending support. 



 
 
 
 

PRESENTS 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

SUNDAY,  12th February,  2017 
at 

 

THE  GOOD  SHEPHERD  HALL,  MULGRAVE 
 
 

Coordinators:   Pam & Maurice Forster           -    Ph:   9841 8749 
                           Ingrid & Eric Harmon             -    Ph:   9904 8982  
 
  Caterers:         Mazhar & Melanie Rauff 
 

Donation:  $30 PER HEAD 
 

B Y O 
 

Please contact the coordinators, committee members or your table hosts 
for reservations 

 
BOOK  YOUR  TICKETS  EARLY  TO  AVOID DISAPPOINTMENT 

 
 



  

  

 

  

 

RECEIVE YOUR NEWSLETTER BY EMAIL 

Dear Members, 

The Eighty Club Melbourne is committed to providing you with an informative newsletter about the club, our 

activities and events. 

However with the escalating costs of postage and printing, it would be a major cost saving, if we could send you, 

our newsletter by email. This will also enable you to receive the newsletter in colour. These savings will help 

increase our funding to providing and ‘Caring for the Less Fortunate’  

Please indicate your preference for receiving the newsletter by emailing us at 

editor@eightyclubmelbourne.org.au.  and submitting your Name and email address. 

You may also subscribe by visiting our website at  www.eightyclubmelboune.org.au, 
Go to the newsletter page and click on the subscribe link. 

Thank You, 

Date Name Amount Details 
        

30/03/16 A.D. De Zilwa 1,000 
He has cancer.  Is in an out of hospital.  Needs money for 
medication 

      

9/5/2016 David Vansandan 1,000 He has TB and is too weak to do a job. 

       

16/05/16 Joe Wijenayake 2,000 
ECOM WB.  Daughter is very ill and his house has been  affected 
by the floods. 

       

18/05/16 Hilda Holmes 3,000 
ECOM WB.  House is flooded and they are living in the church.  
She is distraught. 

       

18/05/16 Flora Rooff 2,000 ECOM-WB.  House is flooded and they have no way of cooking. 

       

8/6/2016 Brenda Fryer 1,500 WB.  She is sick and needs money for a Dr's appointment. 

       

9/6/2016 Anton Coster 2,000 ECOM WB.  Badly affected by the floods.  They lost everything. 

       

9/6/2016 Godwin de Kauwe 1,000 Deaf & Dumb.  Has a frozen shoulder & cannot work. 

       

9/6/2016 Tyronne Botanni 500 He is sick and cannot do a job. 

       

11/6/2016 Brinsley Anton Lodowyke 2,000 
He cannot work as he has a kidney problem.  Wife is working in a 
factory. 

      

11/6/2016 Damayanthi Baas 2,000 Husband is a labourer.   She needs money for medication. 

       

14/06/16 Pheadra Lowe 3,000 ECOM-WB.  She is now totally blind.  She needs money for tests 

      
    21,000   

mailto:editor@eightyclubmelbourne.org.au
http://www.eightyclubmelboune.org.au/


 
     
Aldons  Ione 50.00  De Zilwa  Denise 50.00 
In memory of Dr.Trevor Labrooy    De Zilwa David 30.00 
Aldons  Ione 100.00  De Zilwa Mervyn Myrna 20.00 
Anghie  Ruth 20.00  De Zilwa Wilhelm Marina 20.00 
Anghie  Ruth 50.00  Deckker Norman Christine 20.00 
In memory of Trevor Anghie    Dekker Anthony Kristine 40.00 
Angus Geoff Denise 500.00  Demmer  Christine 20.00 
Anthonisz Harris Joyce 20.00  Deutrom Lindsay Crystal 70.00 
Arkley Lindsay Vilma 50.00  Dickson Rick Betty 20.00 
In memory of June Isaaks    Dircksze Aubrey Patricia 20.00 
Baines Ron Jacinth 20.00  Drieberg Bryan Electra 220.00 
Barsenbach John Lisa 20.00  Dunlop Anne 20.00 
Bartels  Aileen 10.00  Durant Lorraine 100.00 
Bartholomeusz Moira David 200.00  In memory of Jack Durant   
Celebrating 50 years of marraige    Edwards Ray 20.00 
Beattie Margot 20.00  Else Jackie 50.00 
Bennett  Peggy 20.00  In memory of Richard Young   
Bertus Christine 50.00  Ferdinand Therese 20.00 
In memory of Anthony Bertus    Ferdinands Edred  Denise 50.00 
Blok Maud Suzanne 10.00  Ferdinands Rupert Tamara 50.00 
Bowen Erica 20.00  Ferdinands Rupert Tamara 30.00 
Bright Terry 100.00  Fernando  Marcia 20.00 
Brough  Anna 10.00  Fernando  Maurine 70.00 
Buttery Derrick Elaine 100.00  Fernando Audrey 20.00 
Buultjens Michael Jean 70.00  Fernando Mike 70.00 
Calleja Charles Iona 50.00  Fletcher Chris Petula 20.00 
Carron Hazel 50.00  Foenander Hugh Avril 300.00 
Caspersz Dunstan 25.00  Forster Dennis 20.00 
Claessen Cynthia (SA) 10.00  Forster Max  Gwendoline 200.00 
Cook  Rowena 70.00  For Children's Party and Toys 
Cooke Eric Rosemarie 50.00  Fraser Peter June 70.00 
In memory of Henry Brohier    Frugtniet Brian Christine 25.00 
Cooray Gordon Shanthi 20.00  In memory of Henry Brohier   
Crowe Chester Pax 70.00  Garnier Rodney Carole 20.00 
Da Silva Clifford 250.00  Gauder  Muriel 25.00 
Dabrera  Cheryl 20.00  In memory of June Isaaks   
David Dion 20.00  Gauder  Muriel 25.00 
De Hoedt Joe Shirley 40.00  In memory of Doreen Gauder   
De Jong Patrick 20.00  Gauder  Muriel 25.00 
De Kauwe Faye Heschell 20.00  In memory of Rochelle Cooke   
De Kretser Desmond & Dianne 100.00  Gauder Robin Yvonne 25.00 
De Kretser Keith Myra 5.00  Gibson Jean & Tammy 50.00 
De Kretser Warwick Peggy 20.00  In memory of Rochelle Ondaatje   
Vaidyanathan Kumar  50.00  Goggin Peter Rosemary 70.00 
Tobin Alan 50.00  Goodley Jennifer 20.00 
De La Zilwa Clair Jean 20.00  In memory of Sylvia Marschner 
Da Silva Gwen 20.00  Gooneratne Gladwin Audrey 20.00 
In memory of Sylvia Marschner    Graham Errol 1,000.00 
De Moore  Eileen 100.00  Gray Derek 30.00 
De Saram William Maureen 20.00  Greve Derrick Heather 70.00 
De Silva  Rosemary 70.00  Gunaratnam  Marcus Kamini 70.00 
De Silva  Rosemary 50.00  Hanibalsz  Louise 50.00 
In memory of June Isaaks    Harridge Dawne 20.00 
De Silva  Rosemary 50.00  Harris Dimitri Sarah 75.00 
In memory of Dr.Trevor LaBrooy    Harvie Christopher Shahnaz 20.00 
De Silva Jennifer 20.00  Harvie Neville Maria 20.00 
Heatherich Martin Patricia 70.00  Michaux- Armel Robert  Suzanne 100.00 
Helsham Grace 20.00  Middleton John Moira 20.00 

 



Henderling Kingsley Elizabeth 20.00  Miller Francis Cheryl 70.00 
Herft Angelo Melinda 20.00  Miller Louise 20.00 
Herft Damian Caroline 100.00  Misso Robin Gwen 70.00 
Herft Gerry Gina 70.00  Mitchell Jeff Raine 50.00 
Herft Suzette 20.00  In memory of Richard Young   
Hogan Gavan & Maureen 70.00  Moldrich Chris 20.00 
Holsinger  Heather 50.00  In memory of Ben & Constance Moldrich 

Hunter Sheila 10.00  Moldrich Elmo  Dionne 100.00 
In memory of Sylvia Marschner    Morrison  Mozelle 30.00 
Hunter Jeanne 20.00  Morrison Meredith 100.00 
Isaaks Lyn Irene 20.00  Mortimer Ernie Noeline 20.00 
Jackson Kevin L 20.00  Nicholas  Arlene 70.00 
Jansz Cedric Faye 50.00  Nicholas Clifford Geraldine 20.00 
Jansz Christine 20.00  Nugara Merrill Arlene 50.00 
Jayatunga  Shirley 20.00  Ohlmus Fritsz Liz 20.00 
Jilla Homi Marjorie 100.00  Ondaatje Aelian Patricia 20.00 
Jonklaas  Leslie 20.00  Ondaatje Peter 270.00 
Joseph  Doreen 70.00  Ondarchie  Althea 20.00 
Juriansz Robin Shireen 20.00  Orchard Keith Judy 95.00 
Kelaart Cheryl 50.00  Palewandrem  Miriam 20.00 
In memory of June Isaaks    Parsons Anton Marcelle 20.00 
Kelly H  Maureen 40.00  Paternott  Elvera 470.00 
Kelly Maureen 50.00  90th Birthday Celebration   
Kelly Pat & Marie 100.00  Pears Adrian Dawn 120.00 
Koch  Carol 100.00  Pears Adrian Dawn 50.00 
Koelmeyer Neil 100.00  In memory of Grant & Maisie Colomb 
Kreltszheim Jeremy Rosemarie 50.00  Pereara Maryse 20.00 
Kreltszheim Mervyn Patricia 20.00  Pereira  Irene 5.00 
La Brooy  Vilma 20.00  Pereira Caryl 20.00 
La Brooy Audrey 20.00  Perera Buddhi 300.00 
La Brooy  Earl Dexter 120.00  Pitcher Michelle Stuart 20.00 
In memory of Iris Labrooy    Poppenbeck Emile Ishbelle 20.00 
La Brooy Jeremy Jill 70.00  Poulier Ken 100.00 
La Brooy Mirabelle 40.00  Poulier Merrick Nina 20.00 
Lamb Anne 10.00  Prentice Pierre Kym 70.00 
Lappen Ken 25.00  Presser Karen 30.00 
In memory of June Isaaks    Ragel  Florence 70.00 
Leembruggen  Francesca 20.00  Reimers Glenn Jill 20.00 
Lobo Ben Yvonne 50.00  Renaut Monique 10.00 
Lourensz Malcolm Jeanne 30.00  Roberts Carmen 20.00 
Ludekens Bernie Lorraine 50.00  Rode Dennis Barbara 70.00 
Ludekens Dudley Pam 20.00  Rodriguer Bety 100.00 
Ludowyk Robin Joan 20.00  Schokman Pat Jean 20.00 
Mack Douglas Peggy 20.00  Schokman Pat Jean 50.00 
Madawela Percy 30.00  In memory of Sylvia Marschner 
Maddaford Tania Darryl 20.00  Schoorman Dorothy 20.00 
Makalanda Marky Gillian 70.00  Schrader Mark Karen 20.00 
Marschner Chris 50.00  Schrader Peggy 200.00 
In memory of Sylvia Marschner    Schumacher Ivor Eileen 20.00 
Marschner Tony 50.00  Scovell Elliston Fleur 25.00 
In memory of Sylvia Marschner    Sethupathy Bryan  Michelle 70.00 
Martinus  Priscilla 70.00  Sethupathy Christine 70.00 
Martinus Oswald Maeve 20.00  Siebel  June 110.00 
Matthysz Maurice 70.00  In memory of Pam Brohier  
In memory of Joyce Matthysz    Siebel Brian Kathleen 70.00 
Metzeling Laurian Pam 70.00  Silva Mike Barbara 70.00 
Metzeling Michael Therese 20.00  Silva Shirley 25.00 
Sincock Maureen 20.00  Weinman Carlyle 20.00 
Smith Dale 20.00  Weinman Doreen 20.00 
Solomons  Lavinia 70.00  In memory of Noel & Verna Weinman 
Spittel Dave Coreen 50.00  Weinman Doreen 20.00 
In memory of June Isaaks   in memory of Noeline and Robyn Caspersz 



Spittel Dave Coreen 40.00  Weinman Doreen 10.00 
St.John  Shirleen 20.00  Weinman Doreen 50.00 
Stewart Glen 20.00  in memory of Eric Weinman  
Thiedeman Michael Janis 100.00  Weinman Lorraine 70.00 
Thresher  Marlene 70.00  Wells-Jansz Keith Anna 20.00 
Thresher  Marlene 50.00  Wells-Jansz Robin Maureen 100.00 
In memory of June Isaaks   Welsh Larraine Trevor 70.00 
Thresher  Marlene 50.00  Welsh Russell Valerie 50.00 
In memory of Dr.Trevor LaBrooy   Whatmore  Margie 20.00 
Tytler Harry June 20.00  Willenberg Cholmondoley  Melrose 20.00 
Van Gramberg  Vyvette 20.00  Willenberg Ralph 70.00 
Van Rooyen Godwin 40.00  Willenberg Shelton S 70.00 
Van Twest  Eileen 70.00  Williamsz Denis 20.00 
Van Twest  Olga 30.00  Williamsz Steven Julie 70.00 
Vander Straaten  Doris 20.00  Woodbury John Forrest 30.00 
Vanderwert Churchill Heather 70.00  Wright George Claudette 20.00 
Vanderwert Doreen 25.00  Young  Rita 50.00 
In memory of Hugo Vanderwert   In memory of Richard Young  
Vanderwert Ronnie Estelle 70.00  Young Anita Louise 30.00 
Visser John Diana 70.00  Young Gillian 20.00 
Vollenhoven Beverley 90.00  Young Sonia Ian 100.00 
 Katherine Harvey & Kieran Cashin  In memory of Richard Young  
Wambeek  Cynthia 50.00  D'Abrera Family   385.13 
Wambeek Keith Lynne 20.00  In memory of Henry Brohier from the  
   D'Abrera Family & children in England 
     
For Mrs Shiro De Silva(Jude Reimers)  Anonymous Donations  

De Hoedt Sherlock Barbara 50.00  2  X  $20 40.00 

De Kretser Rodney Marie 100.00  1  X  $50 50.00 

Frugtniet Brian Christine 25.00  5  X $70 350.00 

Koch  Carol 50.00  5  X $80 400.00 

Parsons Karen 50.00  2  X $100 200.00 

Phillips Charmaine Valentine 20.00  1  X 2000 2000.00 

Silva Bevan 50.00    
Silva Hilary 100.00  Sponsorsip of a Welfare Beneficiary 

Weiman Gordon & Heather 70.00  4  X $60 240.00 

     
     

   COIN COLLECTION  
Alles Maureen 40.40  Jilla Homi Marjorie 61.10 
Blacker Ina 62.00  Kelly Maureen 34.00 
Carron Hazel 25.00  Kelly Pat & Marie 40.00 
De Kretser Rodney Marie 21.00  Mortlock Marlies 20.00 
De Ley Randall Yvonne 39.00  Nicholas Herft 82.50 

Jacotine Errol Violet 65.25  Pears Adrian Dawn 15.00 
Jacotine Silvereen Peter 50.30  Silva Hilary 19.45 
Jacotine Warwick  48.00  Willenberg Cholmondoley  Melrose 50.00 
Jerry DeLa Harpe 56.50  Young Annesley Jenny 28.50 

   Anonymous  18.00 
 

THE IRISH ANGLER 
 
The rain was pouring down. And there standing in front of a big puddle outside the pub, 
was an old Irishman, drenched, holding a stick, with a piece of string dangling in the water. 
A passer-by stopped and asked, "What are you doing?" 
"Fishing" replied the old man. 
Feeling sorry for the old man, the gent says, "Come in out of the rain and have a drink with 

me." 
In the warmth of the pub, as they sip their whiskies, the gentleman cannot resist asking,"So 

how many have you caught today? 
"You're the eighth" says the old man. 



 

 

 

 

Dance the ‘Baila’ 
and your cares away 
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IMPORTANT INFORMATION – MEMBERSHIP FEES  DUE! 

TO ALL OUR MEMBERS, WHO HAVE THEIR MEMBERSHIP DUES OUTSTANDING, WE WOULD APPRECIATE 
PAYMENT AT YOUR EARLIEST.  THIS WILL ELIMINATE COSTLY REMINDERS. 
PAYMENT OF MEMBERSHIP FEES CAN BE MADE, IN CASH, TO ANY COMMITTEE MEMBER OR BY CHEQUE, MONEY 

ORDER OR DIRECT BANK TRANSFER INTO THE CLUB’S   ANZ BANK ACCOUNT AS FOLLOWS: 

 

ACCOUNT NAME: EIGHTY CLUB MELBOURNE, INC.  - BSB 013479  ACCOUNT NO:  300355583 
 
AS SOME BANKS DO NOT, FOR IN BANK TELLER ASSISTED TRANSFERS INDICATE A NAME AS A REFERENCE IN OUR 
BANK STATEMENTS,  PLEASE REMEMBER TO INFORM THE TELLER TO SPECIFY YOUR INVOICE NO: / OR PHONE NO: FOR 

YOUR REMITTANCE.  THIS WILL ENABLE US TO RECONCILE YOUR PAYMENT WITH OUR RECORDS. 
IN ADDITION TO YOUR MEMBERSHIP FEE, A VOLUNTARY DONATION WILL BE GREATLY APPRECIATED. 
 
Contacts:  Tony Scarnivel- 03 9763 0085 (Treasurer)       Ingrid Harmon  -  03 9904 89822  ( Asst. Treasurer) 
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